
UN/SCETDG/33/INF.61

COMMITTEE OF EXPERTS ON THE TRANSPORT OF

DANGEROUS GOODS AND ON THE GLOBALLY

HARMONIZED SYSTEM OF CLASSIFICATION

AND LABELLING OF CHEMICALS 
Sub-Committee of Experts on the

Transport of Dangerous Goods

Thirty-third session 

Geneva, 30 June – 9 July (a.m.) 2008

Item 3 of the provisional agenda

PERFORMANCE OF PACKAGINGS (INCLUDING IBCS)

Comments on INF 31 “Cross bottling of IBCs”
Transmitted by the International Confederation of Plastics Packaging Manufacturers (ICPP)
Introduction 
ICPP is an international trade association that represents the manufacturers of plastics packaging as well as composite IBCs with plastics inner receptacles for the transport of dangerous goods. The members of ICPP are covering about 80 percent of the global market for composite IBCs with plastics inner receptacles. ICPP was fully involved in the work of the Correspondence Working Group, dealing with the issue of re-bottling and cross bottling of IBCs, and has submitted contributions to the questionnaires and draft documents sent out by the chairman of the Correspondence Working Group.

ICPP Position

With regard to INFpaper 31 submitted by the expert from the United Kingdom ICPP appreciates the proposals in this document as a substantial contribution to solve the problems of re-bottling and cross bottling, expressed in UN/SCTDG/32/INF.33 (transmitted on the December-meeting by the experts from Australia, Canada and UK). ICPP supports all proposals made in INFpaper 31 with a minor amendment regarding the wording of a new paragraph to clarify the conditions for remanufacturing IBCs.
Proposal

Due to reasons of practicability and technical feasibility ICPP proposes to incorporate “obliterate” in the new paragraph 6.5.2.4 “Marking of remanufactured composite IBCs (31HZ1)” to read as follows: 
“The marking specified in 6.5.2.1.1 and 6.5.2.2.2 shall be removed or obliterated from the original IBC….“ .
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